Announcements – Friday, November 11, 2016
StuCo Announcements

November is Native American Indian Heritage Month.  Did you know that as of 2013, the population of Native Americans in Texas was approximately 317,000.-Thank you too all that are celebrating our natural beauty today for Operation Beautiful!
-Boys Basketball will have their Cowtown Tip Off at North Crowley tomorrow!

-Girls wrestling will have their Pink Panther Classic Tournament at Plano East High School!

-Food drive is in full swing! Please bring items in the morning to the front table. Our theme is Give Food, Get Food. You will receive a ticket to join us for a cookies and milk party on Friday during block lunch!

-Today is Veterans Day. Veterans Day, formerly known as Armistice Day, was originally set as a U.S. legal holiday to honor the end of World War I, which officially took place on November 11, 1918. In legislation that was passed in 1938, November 11 was "dedicated to the cause of world peace and to be hereafter celebrated and known as 'Armistice Day.'" As such, this new legal holiday honored World War I veterans. We would like to thank the following veterans in our building. Thank you, Mr. Badyna. Thank you, Mr. Oglesby. Thank you, Mr. Roper. 

Here are some facts about Veteran's Day from History.com:
· 9.2 million Veterans are over the age of 65.
· 1.9 million Veterans are under the age of 35.
· 1.8 million Veterans are women.



Talent Show Announcement

Killough’s Talent Show is a tradition that kicks us off into the holiday break and we want YOU to show us what you’ve got, Killough! Tryout signups are on the door of room 226. Our first round is this week, second round next week. Come sign up and BRING ON THE TALENT!

StuCo and Sail Announcement
STUCO and SAIL would like to thank all of you who donated food for the food drive this week.  We will be serving cookies and milk during A Block lunch in room 106 to those of you that received a pink ticket for donating food this week.   Thank you for your donation and for helping those in need. The food drive will continue next week so please help STUCO and SAIL help others by donating food that will be taken to the Lewisville food bank.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Driver’s Education Announcement 
Driver’s Education applications have finally arrived on our campus and are available in the front office today through Tuesday, Janaury 17.  Enrollment is on a “first come, first served” basis. Applications will ONLY be accepted in the Campus Support Services Department.  We will not take them here.

Lady Farmer Wrestling Announcement
The ladies had a good night going 2-1. Our first win was over Northwest H.S. 30-24. We then wrestled Nimitz and won 30-6. Our last match was against Trinity H.S and we lost 30-18. Overall it was a good night with a lot that we did well and somethings we will improve on. I would like to thank our student trainers Emily and Jayda who did a wonderful job taking care the teams. We next compete at the Pink Panther Classic at Plano East H.S this Saturday.

